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21 August, 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

Thank you all so much for your understanding, patience and support during this first full week back at school. It is very much appreciated and has played a huge role in helping everyone enjoy what has been a positive return to school. It really has been wonderful to see children in the playgrounds and to hear them back in their classrooms.
Please remember that children can be dropped off at school from 0845 - they shouldn’t come to school before this time as we are unable to provide supervision. They are all doing a fantastic job of remembering which door to use and just need to continue doing this and head straight to their own classroom when they arrive in the morning. The lollipop ladies will continue to be in their usual places but from the later time of 0840.
We are continuing to ask that parents/carers do not come into the school grounds but drop off children at the school gates.  You may see some parents come in with children but this will be part of specific arrangements for children who may have medical or additional support needs.

Please remember that adults should continue to observe the government guidance on maintaining safe physical distancing during drop off and pick up times. 

Please keep your child(ren) at home if anyone in the household is displaying COVID-19 symptoms. The main symptoms to look out for are -

· a new, continuous cough

· fever/high temperature

· a loss of, or change in, sense of smell or taste. 

If your child will not be in school due to illness, whether COVID-19 related or not, please continue to contact the school office in line with our absence management procedures.

The Local Authority have given schools clear guidance that we have to send home any child who informs us they are feeling unwell.  Those who present as having, or who tell us they have, COVID-19 symptoms will be isolated and supported in school while they wait to be collected. 

I do understand the inconveniences our current arrangements create and appreciate their impact on your family life.  Please be assured that everything we are doing is to safeguard the health and wellbeing of everyone in Bell’s Brae - pupils, parents/carers and staff.  We are responding to local and national guidance and as soon as this enables us to make changes safely, we will.

Everyone will be tired at the end of this first full week back, so take time to rest.  I hope you have a lovely weekend.

Melvyn
Melvyn Clark

Acting Head Teacher
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